
 

May 11, 2023 

Exceptional procedures update 

 

Immigration Bureau or “Dirección General de Migración y 

Extranjería” (from now on DGME) decided to change the 

exceptional procedures appliable for DIMEX delivery delays. Here 

is a brief summary: 

- The procedure to speed up the delivery of the DIMEX may 

be used for DIMEX that were expected to be delivered at January 

23rd or before. Through the oficial Facebook page of DGME they 

will be constantly updating this item according to their 

availability. 

- About the appointment for “Telegramas” (telegrams), 

was indicated to us by the DGME that can be used to ask for the 

application status but won´t be taken into account to accelerate the 

process. 

- There´s an official statement issued by CCSS, in which they 

stablish that an expired DIMEX can be taken into account for any 

request at the Social Security Services as in force for the next three 

months form the DIMEX renewal appointment, in which case you 

must present your expired DIMEX, the renewal proof and the CCSS 

Official Statement. 

 

 


